
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 31, 2013 

 

 

Wayne M. Perry 

President 

Boy Scouts of America 

1325 West Walnut Hill Lane 

P.O. Box 152079 

Irving, TX 75015-2079 

 

 

Wayne Brock 

Chief Scout Executive 

Boy Scouts of America 

1325 West Walnut Hill Lane 

P.O. Box 152079 

Irving, TX 75015-2079 

 

 

Dear Mr. Perry and Mr. Brock, 

 

As a former Eagle Scout (Troop 70, Lewisburg, WV) and the only openly gay member of the  

New York State Senate, I write to urge the Boy Scouts of America (BSA) to act forcefully and 

unequivocally to remove any and all barriers to participation organization based on sexual 

orientation.   

 

BSA’s recent announcement that it is considering rescinding its nationwide policy of banning 

gay young men from membership and gay and lesbian adults from leadership positions, while 

permitting local chapters to establish their own policies regarding sexual orientation, is woefully 

inadequate. I strongly believe that BSA is obliged by the Constitution of the United States, 

longstanding state and local anti-discrimination laws and the Scout Law itself to categorically 

end its policy of bigotry toward gays and lesbians.  

 

PLEASE RESPOND TO: 

 322 EIGHTH AVENUE, SUITE 1700 

NEW YORK, NEW YORK 10001 

PHONE: (212) 633-8052 

FAX: (212) 633-8096 
 

 ROOM 413 

LEGISLATIVE OFFICE BLDG 

ALBANY, NY 12247 

PHONE: (518) 455-2451 

FAX: (518) 426-6846 
 

HOYLMAN@NYSENATE.GOV 

BRAD HOYLMAN 

SENATOR, 27TH DISTRICT 
 

RANKING MINORITY MEMBER: 

 

 CONSUMER PROTECTION  

 

INVESTIGATIONS  

AND GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS  

 

COMMITTEES: 

 

CODES 

 

CRIME VICTIMS, CRIME AND 

CORRECTION 

 

CULTURAL AFFAIRS, TOURISM, PARKS 

AND RECREATION  

 

JUDICIARY 

 

 

THE SENATE 

STATE OF NEW YORK 

ALBANY 



 

BSA is one of the last major American institutions to maintain such a policy. It lags far behind 

such youth organizations as the Girl Scouts of America, the Future Farmers of America, Rotary 

Interact and the Reserve Officers' Training Corps, as well as U.S. Armed Forces, the 

Presbyterian, Lutheran and Episcopal Churches, and the opinions of the majority of Americans. 

In authorizing local chapters to create their own policies discriminating against gays and 

lesbians, BSA continues its stigmatization of a population that is finally making great progress 

toward equality. This stigma is particularly hurtful to young people. I believe that BSA’s policy 

toward gays and lesbians, like all discriminatory policies, reinforces and legitimizes the bullying 

and alienation of our children that has led to tragic consequences. To establish its legacy as a 

truly respectable institution, and to get on the right side of history, BSA must immediately open 

its membership and leadership to all people, regardless of sexual orientation. 

 

It is my understanding that the National Executive Board of BSA will make a determination on 

this matter on February 6, 2013. It is incumbent upon you, as the leaders of an organization that 

sets standards of character for more than 2.5 million young Americans to truly reform BSA’s 

policy and end this odious discrimination across our nation. Until this unjust policy is brought to 

an end for all chapters, I will continue to withhold my support of BSA. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Brad Hoylman 

New York State Senate 

27
th

 District 

 

 

 


